
WHITE'S 
Wagging 
Tongue 

by Cynthia 
White 

You're lost between a baby 
comer and a Generation X' er if... 
You remember when Jordache 

.ans were cool. 
In your fifth grade class picture 

ou were wearing an Izod shirt 
ith the collar up. 
You know by heart the words to 

iy Weird Al Yankovic song. 
Three words: Atari, IntelliVision 

id Coleco sound familiar. 
A predominant color in your 

iildhood photos is plaid. 
You rode in the back of the sta-

on wagon and you faced the cars 
ehind you. 
You ever dressed to emulate a 

erson you saw in either a Duran 
luran, Madonna or Cyndi Lauper 
ideo. 
The phrase, "Where's the beef?" 

an still make you laugh. 
You remember Ted the photog-

ipher on The Love Boat. 
Your hair at some point in time 
the 80's became something that 

an only be described by the 
hrase, "I was experimenting." 
You're doing absolutely nothing 

ertaining to your major. 
You had a front-row seat for 

..uke and Laura's wedding on 
ieneral Hospital. 

U2 is too popular and main-
tream for you now. 

You ever had a Dorothy Hamill 
iaircut. 

"All skate, change directions", 
means something to you. , 

There was nothing strange about 
Bert and Ernie living together. 

You've recently horrified your-
self by using any one of the fol-
lowing phases: When I was 
younger...When I was your 
age...You know, back when... 

wag 
If you can smile whenever any-

thing goes wrong, you're either an 
optimist or a repairman. 

wag 
More "Womanspeak" defini-

tions: 
' You're...so manly = You need a 
shave and you sweat a lot. 

Hang the picture there = No, I 
mean hang it there! 

I heard a noise = I noticed you 
were almost asleep. 

Do you love me? = I'm going to 
ask for something expensive. 

How much do you love me? = I 
did something today you're really 
not going to like. 
, I'll be ready in a minute = Kick 

off your shoes and find a good 
game on T.V. 

Are you listening to me!? = Too 
late, you're dead. 

It's all right, dear. = You'll pay 
for this. 

Yes = No. 
No = No. 
Maybe = No. 
Do you like this recipe? It's easy 

to fix, so you'd better get use to it. 
All we're going to buy is a soap 

dish = It goes without saying that 
we're stopping at the cosmetics 
department, the shoe department, 
I need to look at a few new pocket 
bboks, and OMIGOSH there's a 
sale in lingerie, and wouldn't these 
pink sheets look great in the bed-
room and did you bring your 
checkbook? 

wag 

DANIEL F. RAMIREZ — 1946-1998 

Homecoming 1964 - 
one to remember 
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Community bids good-bye to Daniel Ramirez 
With scores of floral tributes 

decorating Saint Joseph's Catho-
lic Church hundreds of friends and 
family members of Daniel F. 
Ramirez gathered on Tuesday, 
June 23 to remember one of 
Munday's favorite personality's 
and to offer a word of encourage-
ment to his family. 

Mr. Ramirez had passed away at 
the young-at-heart age of 51 on 
Saturday, June 20 in a one vehicle 
roll-over. The accident occured in 
the northbound lane of Highway 
277, 2.5 miles north of Haskell at 
approximately 1:30 a.m. 

Mr. Ramirez was owner of 
Home Building Center in Munday 
which was a common gathering 
place for men and women of the 
community. Most people in the 
community simply referred to the 
establishment as "Daniel's" and 
several times a week the host 
would cook up a meal and serve it 
to his friends and customers who 
gathered there for a little relaxation 
and to swap a light-hearted tale or 
two. Daniel was known for his 
quick wit and for his love of 
people. 

Daniel was a life-long resident 
of Knox County and was an avid 
supporter of virtually every orga-
nization in the area. He was the 
epitome of generosity and kind-
ness. 

Munday's Little League Orga-
nization has often been the ben-
eficiary of his concerns. Daniel 

Adult choir to present 
mini-musical at 
First Baptist Church 

The adult choir of the First Bap-
tist Church in Munday will be pre-
senting a mini-musical on Sunday 
evening, June 28 beginning at 6:00 
p.m. 

Entitled `Tis a Gift to be Free!' 
the musical celebrates the freedom 
that Christ gives to his believer's. 
Christians of all denominations are 
thankful for the freedom that is 
shared by the nation, for the lives 
that were sacrificed for that price, 
and they are also thankful for the 
freedom that is shared in knowing 
Christ because of His sacrifice. 

Come and celebrate all the spe-
cial "freedoms" that we have in 
our country and for the special 
freedom that knowing Christ 
brings. 

The public is cordially invited 
to the presentation of this mini-
musical. 

On Monday morning, June 15, 
Knox County Judge David N. Per-
due declared that a state of emer-
gency exists in Knox County due 
to recent dry weather and the ex-
treme potential for large and de-
structive wildfires. 

An emergency order was issued 
by the judge that prohibits any 
open burning in the unincorpo-
rated areas of Knox County. The 
burning of combustible material in 
approved enclosures, such as trash 
barrels and charcoal grills which 
are designed to contain all flames 
and embers are exempt from the 
emergency order. 

Judge Perdue reminds all indi-
viduals in the county that the dry 
conditions and the lack of signifi- 

coached many, many teams and 
was president of the baseball or-
ganization in past years. If the sign 
needed repairing, the fence needed 
fixing or if dirt needed to be 
brought in for the field it would 
get done. Daniel would quietly 
send a loader, a truck full of dirt, 
men to accomplish the work or 

September 5, 1964 was a splen-
did homecoming week-end for 
Munday ites. 

Registration for the weekend 
began on Saturday afternoon at 
Munday Elementary School with 
most of the afternoon being set 
aside for meeting and visiting with 
old friends and acquaintances 
from days gone by. 

The homecoming game was 
scheduled for Saturday evening at 
Scruggs Field with the Mighty 
Munday Moguls playing the Class 
AA Seymour Panthers in the battle 
for the pig-skin. There seems to 
have been a friendly rivalry going 
on between the two teams for quite 
a few years! 

Despite the fact that it was 
Munday's homecoming the Mo- 

cant rainfall poses a threat of dan-
gerous wildfire which could pose 
risks to lives and property. 

Local fire department officials, 
the National Weather Service, and 
the personnel from the Texas For-
estry Service advise that there is 
no present forecast for improving 
weather and/or moisture condi-
tion. 

Repeat and flagrant violators of 
the order can and will be charged 
with a misdemeanor. Any peace 
officer of the State of Texas may 
enforce the order in the venue of 
Knox County. 

The order went into effect im-
mediately and will be in effect 
until significant moisture occurs. 

*** 

what ever was necessary to get the 
job done and then not give it a sec-
ond thought. 

Many young people have been 
employed through the years by 
Daniel. Perry Kuehler remembers, 
"When I was thirteen years old 
Daniel put me to work cleaning the 
bricks of Doctor Eiland's building 

guts couldn't quite hold on to the 
lead and dropped the game by a 
score of 26 to 24. Several Munday 

players, including Terry Leflar, 
Skip Lane and David Tomlinson, 
put in some exciting plays for the 
Moguls 

Halftime ceremonies were excit-
ing to all in attendance with Miss 
Sue Cypert, 17-year-old daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Cypert, be-
ing crowned Homecoming Queen. 
Dr. J. Horace Bass of College Sta-
tion, a former administrator of the 
Munday Schools, placed the 
crown on Miss Cypert's head and 
the bouquet was presented by 
Caron Smith. 

(Continued on Page 4) 

Turning Point North Texas 
Council on Substance Abuse an-
nounced today that they will be 
holding a Town Hall Meeting on 
Tuesday, June 30 at 7:00 p.m. The 
meeting will be held in the Com-
munity Center located at 131 West 
Cisco in Munday. The purpose of 
the meeting will be to provide an 
educational forum for parents, 
grandparents, pastors, teachers, 
civic leaders and anyone interested 
in current trends regarding sub-
stance abuse. 

"The number one health prob-
lem in America is substance 
abuse," said Aaron Alejandro, Ex-
ecutive Director. "Prevention is 
our best weapon in the war on al-
cohol and drug abuse. The Town 
Hall format will provide a way for 
Thrning Point to provide current 
Information regarding substance 
abuse and an opportunity for  

after it had burned. I continued to 
work for several years after that at 
the lumberyard. Daniel was a won-
derful man and a wonderful friend. 
He has touched the lives of many 
people here in Munday." Count-
less other young people in the 
community have worked at 
Daniel's - some were employed 
simply because he knew they 
needed to work and not because 
he actually needed another hand -
he just wanted to help and give 
them a good start. 

People may also remember that 
there were several Christmas's 
when Daniel would acquire the 
names of under-privileged chil-
dren and then he would deliver 
toys and gifts so that they wouldn't 
be left out during the season. "I 
remember one time when he had 
his pick-up loaded down," remi-
nisces Stacia Cooke. Daniel had a 
big, soft heart. 

Elderly widows were also the 
recipients of Daniel's concerns and 
generosity. After a hefty hail storm 
one year homes in the area were 
left with damaged roofs - three 
older ladies on fixed incomes sum-
moned Daniel to repair their roofs. 
He did - without ever sending them 
a bill. 

Daniel had many rental proper-
ties in the Munday area and more 
than once he turned his face when 
his otherwise timely renters be-
came overdue on their rent be-
cause of hardships. He was under- 
standing when they approached 
him with a problem. 

One year in the recent past a 
young couple had moved to 
Munday from a distant state and 
rented a modest home from 
Daniel. Being newcomers they 
had relatively few friends and even 
fewer dollars. When the young 
wife and mothek shared the news 
that her brother had died in her 
home state Daniel funded the trip 
for the couple so that the young 
lady would be able to attend the 
funeral services. 

One businessman stated, "We'll 
never know all the things that 
Daniel did for people. He was very 
quiet about his deeds. I believe he 
got such a sense of joy out of do-
ing for others that he didn't need 
the praise that might have accom-
panied these deeds." 

In 1997 Daniel was named Citi- 
(Continued on Page 3) 

people in Munday to let us know 
how we can help meet their pre-
vention and educational needs." 

Turning Point is a nonprofit or-
ganization which serves eight 
counties in North Texas including 
Archer, Baylor, Foard, Hardeman, 
Knox, Wichita, Wilbarger and 
Young counties. Services provided 
by Turning Point include educa-
tion, prevention, intervention, and 
referrals. The services and pro-
grams provided are offered free of 
charge and are available for 
schools, churches, civic clubs, 4-
H meetings, PTA gatherings or the 
like. Turning Point can be found 
on the world wide web at Miming-
Pt. Org. 

For more information about the 
Town Hall Meeting or about Mint-
ing Point, please feel free to call 
(800) 588 - 4272 or (940) 723 -
2551. 

First Baptist 
invites public 
for fish fry 

The First Baptist Church of 
Munday will host an all you can 
eat fish fry and a gospel music 
concert this Wednesday, June 24 
at the First Baptist Church in 
Munday starting at 7:00 p.m. 

Golden fried fish will be served 
up at the beginning of the evening 
with music by "The Red River 
Boys" immediately following. - 

That's this Wednesday, June 24 
at 7:00 p.m. at the First Baptist 
Church in Munday and the public 
is invited. 

Chamber invites 
retailers to 
planning session 

The Munday Chamber of Com-
merce and Agriculture invites all 
Munday business owners or their 
representatives to a planning ses' 
sion on Thursday evening, June 
25. 

The session will cover such top-
ics as promotions, new ideas and 
old, tourism, and other ideas that 
will help the Chamber to help our 
Munday businesses. 

The meeting will begin at 6:30. 
A light meal will be enjoyed by 
those attending. If you are a busi-
ness owner in Munday please call 
422-4540 and let us know if you 
or your representative will be at-
tending. 

We are excited about the pros-
pects of receiving your ideas and 
we hope to see you there. 

Purple Cloud Band 
Auxiliary members 
to hold dinner 

Are you hungry? Why not eat 
out on Sunday at the Purple Cloud 
Band Auxiliary Groups dinner. 
They promise to feed you well in 
return for your helping them raise 
funds for camp activities. 

Members will be serving up 
fried chicken, ham, potato salad, 
green beans, bread, dessert and tea. 
Adults and take out orders will 
cost $6.00 with children under 12 
costing $3.00. The meal will be 
served from 11:30 to 1:30 on Sun-
day, June 28, 1998 at the Munday 
High School Cafeteria. 

Munday boys 
hone skills in 
7 on 7 football 

The Munday 7 on 7 passing 
football league team competed on 
Saturday, June 20, in Abilene at 
Lee Complex. 

Munday defeated Breckenridge 
21 - 14 and Colorado City 37 - 6 
during the morning session. DurI  
ing the afternoon, Munday was 
defeated by Merkel 25 - 24 and 
Jim Ned 14 - 12. 

Participating on Saturday were 
Adrian Andrade, Alan Albus',. 
Blake Beall, Bobby Greenwood, 
Brian Urbanczyk, Chris Bibb, Eric 
Beaty, Lane Murphy, Marcui 
Kimmel, Jason Key, Justin Key;" 
Justin King, Will Longan an 
Wesley Spells. Coaches were 
Mike Urbanczyk and David Key. 

The Munday boys have already 
qualified to play in the state 7 on 
7 passing league tournament 
which will be held in College Sta-
tion on July 18. 

Burn ban declared 
in Knox County 

Turning Point to hold town 
meeting on substance abuse 

A 



"HELP SEND US TO CAMP" DINNER 
Purple Cloud Band Auxiliary Groups 

Fried Chicken, Ham, Potato Salad,  
Green Beans, Bread, Dessert, Tea  

$6.00 - Adults and Take-Out 
$3.00 - Children under 12 

Sunday, June 28, 1998 
11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 

Munday High School Cafeteria 
Take Outs will be available. 

Show your 
support for the 

Purple Cloud 
Band 

Complete Electric Motor Service & Sales 

Pumps & Water Systems 

Oil Field Installation 

LYNN ELECTRIC MOTOR CO. INC. 
1011 East Main Street • Knox City, TX 79529 

"Serving the Big Country Since 1957" 

DAY or NIGHT 

JIMMY LYNN 
	

(940) 658-3511 

GE and 
S & S Controls 

Jacuzzi Pumps 

Pipe & Fittings 

• Baldor 
• Century 
• Teco 
• Dayton 

MONTY BOOS 
General Contractor 

Roofing • Remodeling • Repairs 
New Construction 

Phone (940) 422-5527 
P.O. Box 438 	 Munday, TX 

Farming Today 
is our 

Last Frontier... 

with the challenges and 
opportunities every pioneering 

adventure includes! 

B 
A 
N 
K 
AT 

HOME 

It takes courage to farm these days. The threats are many 
and ever-present. The possibility for failure is as familiar 
as weather reports. 

Why, then, do farmers keep on keeping on? Love of the 
land? Dedication? Tradition? Commitment? Yes! Yes! Yes ! 
and Yes! 

Farmers in this community know where they can come for 
help, advice, encouragement, information, and financial un-
derwriting for their cause - farming. They know First Na-
tional Bank in Munday is a special friend of farmers. 

Come in today and let's talk about your needs. 

FIRST NATIONAL BANK 
IN MUNDAY 

"Your Satisfaction is our Security" 

TeleBank - 422-4741 • Time & Temperature - 422-5459 
• 24-Hour Banking Convenience 
• Easy Transfers between Checking & Savings 
• Banking made easy from touch tone telephone 

0'4"  

11"  

E•ch Sp. , rand b SIM WO 

FDIC 
RIXPA. WOW MANCE CO•01001 rgiBugg 

A FULL 
SERVICE 

BANK 

PAGE 2 THE MUNDAY COURIER WEDNESDAY, JUNE 24, 1998 

(ISSN 8750-6750) 	Larry Thompson returned to Tri- 
P.O. Box 130, Munday, TX 76371-0130 

Phone or FAX 940-422-4314 	State Fairgrounds and the Coors 

Michael L. Waggoner 	Publisher Ranch Rodeo on Friday after win- 
-ynthia White 	 Editor ning the event's 1997 all-around 

Entered as Periodical Mail every Wednes- cowboy honor. 
day except the week following December 	Problem is, the 51-year-old Th- • 25 at the Munday Post Office, Munday, 
pc 76371. 	 ompson, who has ranches near 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES: 	Knox City, Benjamin and his 
Knox County 	 $16.00 hometown of Munday, still isn't 

:VIsewhere in Texas 	$19.00  sure how he won the award last 
• Out of State 	 . $21.00 year. 

POSTMAS TER: 
...Send address changes to: 	 "I certainly didn't plan on win- 

The Munday Courier 	ning it," said Thompson. "We've 
P.O. Box 130 	 been second several times and 

Munday, TX 76371-0130 	we've competed 11 years. How do - 	• - -Any erroneous reflection upon the character, stand- I say this? They probably gave it ing, or reputation of any person, firm, or corporation 
may appear in the columns of this paper, will to me for those reasons and be- 

= , glry be corrected upon notice of the same being cause our team has never been a brqught to the attention of the publisher personally at 
the office. 	  problem." 

The all-around cowboy is se-
lected by a panel of judges on 
qualities such as sportsmanship, 
attitude, character, horsemanship 
and team effort displayed during 
the event. 

Along with the 6666, the Th-
ompson is the only ranch to win 
the Coors Ranch Rodeo twice - on 
back-to-back tries in 1992 and '93. 

Still, the competitive side of the 

PHOTOGRAPHS 	event is only part of the fun, even 
phaographs will be considered at a charge for the defending all-around cow- 

: - aim will be determined after the picture is viewed. 	boy. 

NOTICES, ETC. 
• Notice of entertainments where a charge of admit- 

- ; slon is made, resolutions of respect. in memoriam 
poetry, proclamations, letters expressing political opin-
ions, and all other matters not of general news will be 
charged for regular advertising rates. 

ERRORS 
, _iivs newspaper is not responsible for errors in more 

than one edition. Claims will not be considered un-
less made within 72 hours of publication. No allow-

, ante will be made when the error does not materially 
affect the value of the advertisement. 

• : 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 
Letters to the Editor are encouraged. They must be 
signed by the author and include the telephone num-
ber for verification purposes. Only the writer's name 
will, appear in print. Letters should be kept to a mini-
mal length and are subject to be edited for clarity. li-
able and for the purpose of only conveying a single 
point. Every attempt will be made not to change the 
meaning of letters. All letters are run space available. 
Each letter is accepted on that basis. 

THANK YOU FOR READING 
THE MUNDAY COURIER! 

The Munday 
Courier 

Members of the 

Texas Press Association 

by Terry Moore 
Globe-News Sports Writer, 
Amarillo 

by Patty Brandt, Social Security 
Representative in Vernon 

Older Americans Month re-
minds us once again that we're 
getting older, not just as individu- , 
als, but as a society. The theme, 
"Living Longer, Growing Stron-
ger in America," confronts us with 
the fact that growing old is no 
longer a matter of slow death. It., 
can be living life to the fullest in 
every sense of the word. 

Whether attributed to a reduc-
tion in infant mortality, decrease 
in fertility rates, fewer cases of 
infectious and parasitic diseases or 
improvements in nutrition and 
technology, Americans are living 
longer. And with longevity comes 
strength. The maturation of 
America will impact pro, re-
sources, services, technology, 

"We have a great time," Thomp-
son said. "It's an outing for the 
ranch. We don't get to come to 

Rodeo honor stuns Thompson 

New challenges for 
an aging America 

Amarillo often. I bring all three of 
my sons, all their wives and all 
their children and just have a good. 
time. 

"But, if it wasn't for the compe-
tition, it wouldn't be as much fun." 

The Thompson is among 14 
ranches who competed in the two-
day event. The contest consisted 
of saddle bronc riding - done with-
out PRCA rigging - wild cow 
milking, calf branding, remuda 
roping, cattle sorting, horse racing 
and cattle mugging. 

Thompson said his team "never" 
practices. The closest they come 
to practicing is in team roping, 
which Thompson said they do at 
home as a hobby. The no-practice 
theory also goes for new events. 

"We did sorting for the first time 
this afternoon, and it looked like 
it," he said. "You have to be strong 
in every event if you want to win, 
it. It's pretty hard to win." 

The Thompson family began 
ranching and farming Cottle 
County in the early 1900s. Up un-
til about 20 years ago, the main 
interest of the ranch was farming, 
but in the 70s and 80s, the ranch-
ing interest started to become the 
ranch's main endeavor. 

*** 
The first lamps were fat lamps, 

which prehistoric people made 
from sea shells or hollowed out 
stones. Pieces of grasslike plants 
called rushes were used as wicks. 

health care, labor, social services 
and public policy. The mature 
market is fast becoming a domi-
nant market, providing Americans 
with more choices and options. 

Perhaps nowhere is the phenom-
enon being felt than in the Social 
Security program. It is the primary 
reason for the current public di 
logue on the future of the prograre '1" 
Options designed to assure the 
program meets the needs of the 76 
million baby boomers who will 
start retiring around 2010 are be-
ing discussed. Suggestions rang-
ing from raising the retirement age 
to investing in the stock market are 
being proposed. President Clinton 
has called for a national dialogue 
during the coming year after which 
he will host a White House con-: 
ference on the future of Social 
Security to make recommenda-
tions to a bipartisan Congressional 
committee. 

You should take the opportunity 
to become involved in the discus-
sion in your place of worship, your 
community organization, your 
schools and your living room. You 
need to make sure you know 
enough about Social Security to be 
able to understand the various pro-
posals for change. At some point, 
you may have to cast a vote for a 
candidate, or a proposal, that will 
affect your future security. You 
want to know what you're voting 
for. 

For more information on the 
Social Seam, you should call 1-
800-772-1213 and ask for the 
booklet, Social Security: Basic 
Facts. 

*** 

July activities 
scheduled for Knox 
County Senior Citizens 

The Knox County Aging Cen-
ter will be closed on Friday, July 
3rd for observation of Indepen-
dence Day. Meals will not be 
served. 

The Munday group has a game 
night on July 7th in Perry Patton 
Community Center. Frances 
Cypert reminds everyone to bring 
a favorite food and a friend and 
come for games. The time is 6:00 
p.m. 

The Knox City Center is open 
every Thursday night for games 
and fellowship. The games begin 
at 5:00 p.m. and a pot luck meal is 
served during the evening. 

Director Penny Winchester in-
vites the senior citizen area to join 
any of the five sites for lunch. 
Meals are served Monday through 
Friday in the Knox City Center. 
The Munday and Goree sites are 
open for lunch on Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday. In Ben-
jamin and Truscott meals are 
served on Tuesday and Thursday. 

Good eating habits throughout 
life can promote physical and 
mental well-being. In later life, 
good nutrition is even more impor-
tant. Eating right can help improve 
or maintain your quality of life, 
lessen the effects of diseases and 
possibly lengthen your life span. 
Joining a senior citizen group for 
lunch will add variety to your diet. 
While we cannot promise perfect 
health, we do offer a good nutri-
tional meal for your well-being. 

The standards and symbols we use 
today for graduation attire were set 
back in 1894 by the Intercollegiate 
Commission. 

*** 

(( 	Local Obituaries )) 
Ramirez, Daniel F. 

Daniel F. Ramirez, 51, died Saturday, June 20, 1998, in Haskell 
Count, Texas. 

Rosary was held at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 22 at McCauley-
Smith Funeral Home. Services were at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, June 
23, 1998 at Saint Joseph's Catholic Church in Rhineland, Texas, with 
the Revered Jeremy Myers officiating and the Reverend Kevin Fagan 
assisting. Burial took place in Johnson Memorial Cemetery in Munday. 

Mr. Ramirez was born August 21, 1946, in Knox City, Texas. He 
was the owner and operator of Home Building Center in Munday. He 
was a member of Saint Joseph's Catholic Church in Rhineland. He 
was a Little League and a Senior League coach from 1967 to 1979; he 
was president of the Munday Little League Texas District 6 for five 
years, and was thought of by many as "Mr. Little League." He was a 
member of the Munday Chamber of Commerce and Agriculture for 
27 years. He was the Citizen of the Year in 1997. He was on the Fi-
nance Committee of Saint Joseph's Catholic Church, was a member 
of the Toastmaster's Club, a member of the Munday Volunteer Fire 
Department and a member of the Munday Lion's Club. 

Survivors include four sons, Danny Lynn and Brian, both of Munday, 
Jeffrey of Wichita Falls and Jason of Abilene; six brothers, Claudio, 
David, Roman and Richard, all of Wichita Falls, Victor of Seymour, 
and Eugenio of California; four sisters, Ynocencia (Chencha) Barbosa 
and Lupe Valdez, both of Wichita Falls, and Refugia (Cuca) Lopez 
and Pauline Pedroza, both of Dallas; and one granddaughter, Jenny 
Ramirez of Munday. 

Pallbearers were John Lee Wilde, Wayne Zeissel, Terry Bufkin, Ray 
Silva, Gary Latham, and Bobby D. Burnett. 
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SPECIALIZING IN MAJOR REPAIRS 
Serving the area for 46 years! 

Also custom painting & striping, windshields and 
door glass, wheel aligning, frame straightening 

NO JOB TOO LARGE OR TOO SMALL! 
24-HOUR WRECKER SERVICE 

Sterling Lewis, owner 	Knox City, TX 	Clint Lewis 
Phone 940-658-3342 	Nights 940-658-3330 or 940-658-3629 Knox County 

Aging Center 
Munday & Goree Menu 

June 29 - July 3 
Mon. June 29 - Meatballs w/ 

mushroom gravy, garden 
salad, buttered noodles, green 
beans, hot rolls, birthday cake. 

Wed. July 1 - Taco casse-
role, lettuce-tomato salad, 
spanish rice, Mexican corn, 
cornbread, fruit cobbler. 

Fri. July 3 - Holiday - No 
meals served. 

If you plan to join the group 
at Munday, call Louise 
Freuhwirth at 422-4191. At 
Goree, call Juanita Davis at 
422-4208 the day before. 
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Wedding Announcement 
Rhonda Whitten will become the bride of Dustin Sheldon on July 

11, 1998 at First Baptist Church in Benjamin. 
The bride is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jack Whitten of Benjamin 

and the groom is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Sheldon of Percival, 
Iowa. 

Ms. Whitten is a 1992 graduate of Benjamin High School and was a 
student at Sul Ross State University in Alpine, Texas. She currently 
attends Peru State College in Peru, Nebraska. She is the Equine Direc-
tor from Medicine Bow Outfitters and the Great Plains Girl Scout Coun-
cil in Omaha, Nebraska. 

The prospective groom is a 1989 graduate of Sidney High School in 
Sidney, Iowa and a graduate of Northwest, Missouri State University 
with a bachelors degree in Animal Science. He is employed on the 
Sheldon's farms in Percival, Iowa. 

Vera News 
by Mrs. Thelma Coulston 
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wisdom the friend answered, 
"Daniel, you've already done it. 
This award is for the wonderful 
things you've done in the past. You 
have earned this award." 

This entire edition could be 
filled with the wonderful things 
that Daniel Ramirez did for his 
friends, his family and for his com-
munity. We will probably never 
know all the many acts of kind-
ness that could be accredited to 
Daniel but it is safe to say that 
there are hundreds of stories that 
could be told. Daniel made friends 
of everyone - he loved people and 
he saw no differences in economic 
status, race, creed or age. He had 
friends from all walks of life•and 
from all generations. 

As it was so poignantly stated 
by Daniel's friend and Munclay 
businessman Ritchie Snii!h, 
"Daniel took care of all of 1,1s. 
Who's going to take care of us, 
now?" 

* * * 
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daughter, Tasha Rose Patterson of 
Seymour is spending a few days 
with her this week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Boles of 
Plainview visited Sunday with his 
cousin, Bill Townsend. 

Mrs. Juanita Camp of Crockett 
visited with Mrs. Maurine Parris. 
The ladies visited Monday and 
Tuesday with Mrs. Helen 
Randolph in Abilene. Claudell and 
Mary Bratcher were visitors with 
her brother, Clay Ellis who re-
mains a patient in General Hospi-
tal in Wichita Falls. 

* * * 

Ramirez 
(Continued from Page 1) 

zen of the Year by the Munday 
Chamber of Commerce and Agri-
culture. After receiving this pres-
tigious award Daniel told a friend 
that he was afraid that he couldn't 
live up to the honor. With much 

Week end visitors with Jerrell 
and June Trainham during the 
week end were Kevin and Dara 
Trainham of Moran, Lynda and 
Royce Young of Plano and Toby 
and Eva Ann Crooks and little 
grandson, Teagan Brandon of 
Abilene. Jerre!l had the misfortune 
of losing part of 	wheat crop, 
his Combine and a Ford Pickup in 
a fire Friday afternoon. 

Harold and Edith Beck attended 
8th grade graduation in Benjamin 
school, Thursday evening, May 
21st. A granddaughter, Kimberly 
Beck was a member of the class 
and delivered the Valedictory 
speech. The Becks were in Austin 
Thursday, May 27 where they at-
tended senior graduation exercise 
at the Frank Erwin Center. Their 
granddaughter, Becky Malear of 
Austin was a member of the gradu- 
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POWER TO SPARE! 
If your battery show no signs of life, 
you need a Delco Freedom Battery. 

       

• Maintenance-free, 
never-add-water, 
no-worry battery 

• Built-in charge indicator 

• Limited warranty good 
nationwide' 

 

       

• Fast, free installation 

    

       

  

AL-Delco 

  

    

If you're not asking for it, you're asking for 
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Luncheon 
Meat 

$1 99 

June.24 - Larry Welch, Jonathan 
Smith, Misty Fronterhouse.. 

June 25 - Roy Dudgeon, 
Hipolito Chavez Jr., Socorro 
Anchondo. 

June 26 - Dovie Partridge. 
June 27 - Johnny Jackson, Jackie 

Workman, Janie Sanchez. 
June 28 - Ashley Crownover. 
June 29 - James Merrell; Bob & 

Bernadette Moore. 
June 30 - Adam Quintero, Gina 

Vaughn, Chance Myers, Christy 
Workman, Catherine Harper.  

ation class of James Bowie High 
School. 

James Clark of Galveston has 
been a visitor in the home of his 
nephew, the Ronnie Clarks. 

Benny, Diane Coulston and son, 
Ryan of Flatonia were week end 
visitors with his parents, the Carl 
Coulstons. 

Visitors in the Harold Beck 
home Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. 
Kent Beck and boys, Adam and 
Jace of Copper Canyon. 

Mrs. Maurine Parrish attended 
a cousins family reunion in 
Wortham last week end. 

Richard and Lisa Patterson and 
little daughter, Loran of Mesquite 
were week end visitors with his 
grandmother, Mrs. Violet 
Patterson. Violet's great-grand- 

MISUP1S 

MUNDAY 
AND GORSE 
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	 Drinking 
Water 

I LITER 

6 
ALL FLAVORS Aim 

Arizona -4111  
Teas 

20 0/. 

CHARMEN 
	

SHURFINE 
BATHROOM TISSUE 
	

BLEACH 

4 ROLL PK. $149 
	

I GAL. $139  

The First Baptist Church of Munday 
Invites you to come 

and enjoy the 
Patriotic MiniMusical 

'Tis a Gift to be Free" 
Sunday, June 28th 

at 6:00 P.M. 

,'-379  99' 
\\N‘ 

[till IIIAM ! "S,  
\\ ii \ 	\I,;(1 - 

The Camp! 
Ctines 

4 I,  t 1/  

Open, Fast & Friendly 

$ 1 ORE FOR PEOPLE ON THE GO!'' 

$ 	99  3 LITER 

'4'70'4/ 	 

ERHEY:S. , 
MILK CHOCO TE 

HERSHEY 
ALL VARIETIES 

Candy Bars 
REG. 69e 

2 FOR 89° 
WESTERN FAMILY 

TWIN PACK I OZ. BTLS. 

$ 99 

CANADIAN 
VALLEY 

Bacon 
12 01 PM, 

$139 

When You P 
PLUS You urchase 12 Gallons of Milk. Get A Chance 

To Wm FREE Milk For A Year' 

SHURFINE 
CHARCOAL LIGHTER 

SHURFINE 
CHARCOAL 

QT. $179  10 LB. BAG $199  

WIN INSTANTLY! 

2'1 FOR 	'17% 

) 1 1 \ 

MiniliAlit'UPIIIMMIMM _AateSil.M.111.1.AaUP$1111111 

V law( Nasal 
FAMILY 	Spray 

COKE $159 6 PACK 
12 OZ. CANS 

presented by the 
First Baptist Church 

Adult Choir 

Game Begins June 17th !  

THOUSANDS 
of Prizes & Dollars to be Given Away 

YOU COULD WIN THE GRAND PRIZE 
1998 F-150 XLT SUPERCAB PICKUP 

Plus You Could Win Instant Cash up to  
$1,000, or try your luck at our second : 

chance sweepstakes for 1 of 8 gas for a :‘ 
year winnings, or 1 of 8 weekend trips 

for four people to six flags! ' 

Everyone is welcome! 

Come n And WI 
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REBA REDDER has opened her home to two foreign exchange stu-
dents. Willm Patalla (shown here with Reba) has been the most recent 
studetnt who called the Redder household "home." Prior to hosting 
Willrn, the Redder's were host family to Willm's older brother, Ron. 

Exchange student to leave Munday 
family but holds fond memories 

Nemir Medical Inc. 
(I L

S 
D 
ER  

- FASHIONED 
u VICE 

"BY HOME TOWN FOLKS 
AT A DOWN HOME PRICE" 

ALL OF YOUR MEDICAL EQUIPMENT NEEDS 
Sales • Service • Rentals • Repairs . 

WE BILL MEDICARE & OTHER CARRIERS 
• • 24 Hour Service 
• Free Area Wide Delivery 

*Oxygen Equipment 
• Respiratory The rapist On Staff 

510 N. 2nd • Haskell • 864-2258 
	• 

BENJAMIN ROBERTS 

Former Knox City 
resident graduated 
from Midland school 

Former Knox City resident Ben-
jamin P. Roberts graduated from 
Robert E. Lee High School in Mid-
land, Texas, on Saturday, May 23, 
1998. 

Benjamin is a Texas Scholar and 
a member of the National German 
Honor Society and graduated in 
the top 20 percent out of 629 stu-
dents. He was in Who's Who 
Among American High School 
Students for two years and was 
secretary of the German Club and 
went to regional and state compe-
tition in German. Benjamin will be 
attending Midland College in the 
fall on an Abell-Hanger Scholar-
ship. 

His parents are Chuck and 
Yolonda Roberts of Midland and 
he is the grandson of Lorene 
Bradford and the late Kenneth 
Bradford of Knox City and the late 
Evelyn and Woody Roberts of 
Goree. 

Attending the graduation were 
Lorene Bradford and Bennie 
Bradford of Knox City; Robbin, 
Peter, Chris and Brooke Rocha of 
Munday; Carolyn Bettes of Wylie; 
Nanette Kelley of Sherman; Page 
Britton of San Marcos; Jan Rob-
erts of Atlanta, Georgia; and 
Randy, Candice, Brad and Ryan 
Roberts, Kimberly and Amanda 
Bettes and Corey Engeleson all of 
Midland. 
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"Helping people with, 	: 

    

 

First Baptist Church 

  

   

 

John Hall, Pastor 
	

220 S. 5th Ave. • Munday, TX 

Sunday School 	9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	 11:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	 6:00 p.m. 
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THE GARDEN 

JEAN 
A pull on stretch denim 

::. 	jean with two slash 

pockets and elastic waist. 
it's a blend of 80 cotton & 
40 poly, Pre-washed so it 

has a nice soft hand. 
Missy Sizes 8-20 
Petite Sizes 6-20 
Priced at 29.99 

MINI MALL 
'Knox City, Texas 

The Ultimate 
in Destqn...WoRkmanship...Q_tallTy 

We can furnish you 
with completely 
inspected and 
guaranteed memorials 	its  	TIT—tELgUrdi 
made from beautiful 
Granite or Marble 

Our Monuments are 
personally guaranteed by us. 	See us Today 
32 Yeah of Monument Sales 
and Se/ViCe. Ask why we 
think our monuments are 
superior to others. 

Munday, TX 	(940) 422-4242 

McCauley-Smith 
Funeral Home 

LATHAM FIREWORKS 

Corner of East K& Birch 
1661 West Main 

Miller Creek 

Open Thursday, June 25 
thru Saturday, July 4 

	 Best 
Prices In 

Town 

N 

LOCATIONS: 

Reg:ster to win 
Beanie Babies 
with purchase 

Buy tr 
Get 1 
FREE 

Willm Patalla has only been in 
Texas for six short months but has 
a suitcase full of memories that 
wilt return with him to his native 
homeland of Germany. 

Willm has been a member of 
Reba and Reinhart Redder's fam-
ily since December 30, 1997. He 
arri'ved here from his hometown 
of Rheine, Germany and has con-
tinued a family tradition that was 
first begun several years earlier by 
his older brother, Ron. That tradi-
tion involves becoming a member 
of the Redder household and be-
coming a student at Munday High 
School. 

During the 1991 and 1992 
school year the Redder's were host 
family to Ron through a student 
exchange program. That year the 
Patalla family came to Texas to 
spend the Christmas holidays with 
Ron and the Redder's and the two 
faniilies have been in touch ever 
sine. Ron lived with the Munday 
family for thirteen months prior to 
returning to Germany. 

Willm was in hopes of follow-
ing in his big brothers foot steps 
and was anxious to arrive state-
side. However, the Redder's expe-
rienced some difficulties in getting 
Willm across the ocean. The 
Redder's were hoping to bring 
Willm to Munday without the aide 
of an exchange program but, due 
to intense paperwork, an agency 
finally proved to be their best as-
set in obtaining Willm's visit and 
schooling. "The Munday Indepen-
dent School District was very 
helpful and we were finally able 
get through the paperwork. How-
ever, Willm was only able to spend 
the last half of the school year with 

in the country. After his obligation 
there is completed he will prob-
ably join his father in the family 
commercial advertising business. 
' "I hope to come back sometime. 

I really have enjoyed my time 
here." 

Willm was scheduled to return 
to his homeland on Wednesday, 
June 24. 

• 

us," said his host mother, Reba 
Reinhardt. "We would like to 
thank the people at Munday 
School's for their help," she added. 

Willm adds, "I have felt very 
welcomed to the school and to this 
lovely family. I am glad to go 
home but sad to leave here. Texas 
is my second home." 

During Willm's stay in Munday 
he has experienced many things 
that are unique to our area that he 
might not have experienced in his 
homeland of Germany. "I have 
enjoyed fishing with Rhine),  (Mr. 
Redder) and Dwayne (Redder) and 
I have also enjoyed camping and 
going places with my friends, the 
Floyd Reed family and their son 
Brandt. Everyone has been really 
nice to me," say Willm. Several 
other friends have helped Willm 
enjoy his stay at Munday High 
School. Jennifer Carden was help-
ful when it came to studying and 
Junior King was always willing to 
help transport Willm when others 
were not available. 

While at Munday High School 
Willm admits, "My favorite things 
were athletics and Ag." He partici-
pated in weight-lifting and in 
many of the Ag Science programs. 

Willm was able to attend the 
stock shows in Fort Worth and 
Houston and those are among his 
many memories. "We have some 
rodeo events in Germany but noth-
ing that big - we don't have ag pro-
grams in my school," he explains. 

Willm also was introduced to the 
world of computers while at 
Munday High School. "I had never 
touched a computer and I didn't 
have a clue what I was doing - but 
now I do," he says. 

Willma's home town of Rheine, 
Germany holds a population of 
approximately 80,000 and is lo-
cated along the Rheine, River just 
thirty miles or so from the border 
of The Netherlands. The change is 
temperature hasn't hindered Willm 
too much, "I prefer the hot weather 

here. I wouldn't mind if we didn't 
have the hot wind, but that's O.K., 
too, I guess." 

The language hasn't posed too 
much of a problem for Willm, ei-
ther, since German children begin 
their English studies in the fifth 
grade. "We are taught "Oxford 
English" which is somewhat dif-
ferent," he explains. "I did have 
to adjust somewhat." The ability 
to speak two languages can come 
in handy. Willm and his brother, 
Ron, say that they can speak En-
glish to each other at home and 
their parents won't be able to know 
what they are conversing about. 

As for the food in Texas, "I liked 
Reba's pies - she's a good cook. 
Mashed potatoes are also one of 
my favorite things." Since his 
hometown enjoys the benefits of 
McDonald's and Pizza Slut he 
didn't find those items to be of in-
terest. But he did enjoy homemade 
ice cream that was made for him 
by Jeannie and Jimmy Carden. 

Willm and his brother, Ron, both 
hope to return to the United States 
sometime in the future. Ron is 
employed in the television indus 
try in Germany and Willm will 
return to finish his schooling there. 
Once he is finished with his edu-
cation he must work for one year 
in social work or join the armed 
forces for one year - this is a gov-
ernment requirement for all males 

Homecoming 
1964 

(Continued from Page 1) 

Being crowned "Queen of 
Yester-year" was Mrs. P.V. Will-
iams, the former Roxye Maples 
who had graduated in 1913. She 
was crowned by Guy A. Scruggs 
of Abilene Christian College, for 
whom the Scruggs football field 

was named. 
Class parties lasted far into the 

night on Saturday. Students from 
1920 - 29 assembled at the home 
of Earl McNeill with Lonnie 
Offutt hosting the class of 1930. 
Students from 1936 - 1939 were 
guests of the Donald Hobert's with 
Charles and Betty Baker hosting 
the students from 1940 - 45. 
Classes of 1946 - 64 assembled at 
Cottonseed Delinting Company 
warehouse and Munday Country 
Club. 

Over 500 persons attended the 
homecoming barbecue at noon on 
Sunday in the elementary school 
lunchroom. Around 400 remained 
for the afternoon business session 
which was presided over by Jesse 
G. Smith. New officers were 
elected as follows: Kenneth Baker, 
president; Herbert Stodghill, vice 
president, and Mrs. Dorothy 
Campbell Moore, secretary. The 
next homecoming was slated for 
Labor Day week end in 1967. 

This year Munday will celebrate 
homecoming activities on October 
3 and 4. Plan now to be in atten-
dance during this time of renew-
ing and making of memories. 

*** 

Engagement Announcement 
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Ammons of Sudan, Texas are pleased to an-

nounce the engagement of their daughter, Allyson Chaise, to Justin 
Wade Elliott, son o Mr. and Mrs. Fred Elliott of Goree, Texas. 

The wedding is set for July 25th in Sudan, Texas. 
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Card of Thanks 
Thank you for the prayers, your thought-

fulness, food, cards, and flowers. Everyone 
has been so wonderful during the loss of our 
mother, Lennie Crawford. 

Sonny Crawford and family 

• 

M. M. 	 Monty 	 David 

For all your roofing needs, call 

BOOS ROOFING 
All types roofing - Residential & Commercial 

Phone (940) 422-4500 
P.O. Box 431 	 Munday, 'IX 

RHINELAND DANCE 
DANCE TO THE I j ItTO CO o.  

MUSIC OF 	-a  
Saturday June 27 , 

9 pm to 1 am 	 $5 Admission 

• 
Munday Chamber of Commerce - Yard of the Week 

Jerry & Rachel Gray - 910 West D Street 

	 ita•staaaval0 



R & K WINDSHIELD REPAIR 
Robert Mettles 	(940) 658-5017 
We honor all insurance claims • All work is guaranteed 

Mobile service 7 days a week 
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CAPITOL 
COMMENT 

Sell your 
unwanted items 

through The 
Munday Courier 

Classifieds. CLASSIFIEDS 
Deadlines  

Call 
422-4314 

by 3:00 PM 
on Monday. 

U.S. SENATOR 

KAY BAILEY HUTCH ISON 
I Miscellaneous 

I
Employment I FOR SALE: Golf clubs, woods, irons & 

bag. Call 422-4314 or 422-4353. 24-nc I Public Notice I THE BEST DEFENSE IS A GOOD DEFENSE 

The recent nuclear weapons explosions by Pakistan and India expose 
our country's failure to establish a serious policy to defend itself 
against the growing threat of ballistic missiles. The administration has 

relied on sanctions, rhetoric and Cold War arms control treaties. It's time to 
consider a bold new approach: Defend the United States. 	 -

The only way to do that in this era of ballistic missiles is through a 
national defense system against such weapons. 

The threat of Third World nations armed with nuclear weapons - and 
30 nations with ballistic missiles - is completely different from the thiseat 
posed by the Soviet Union during the Cold War. The Soviet Union wash[, ': 
superpower with well-defined, predictable. interests all around the world.,;L.,;  
The new threat is completely different, and in some ways more treacherous,,.., 

There can be no opportunity for engagement with countries that have p.o 
moral inhibition against developing a nuclear-tipped missile capable'-a's  
reaching the United States, or thrusting a chemical killer into a U.S. milit4ry2 
base anywhere in the world. These are countries that play by very different --
rules from those that evolved during the Cold War. 

FOR SALE: 6000 BTU Airconditioner, 
110 outlet & hide-a-bed couch. Call 422- 
4674 after 5 p.m. 	 37-1tc 

BULK CATTLE FEED and hog feed 
manufactured and delivered by Baylor 
Milling Co., Seymour. Ph. (940) 888-
5595. After 6 p.m. call (940) 888-2683 .tfc 

NOW TAKING APPLICATIONS 
For a dedicated, energitic licensed nurse 
for relief position. Please apply in person 
at Brazos Valley Care Home 605 S. Ave 
F, Knox City, Texas. 	26-tfc FOR SA LE: 1993 Chev. Corsica, 4 door, 

V6, 69,000 miles, dark gray. 1131 W. 
Cisco. 422-4174. 	 36-1tc NEEDED: Part time RN in Haskell, 

Throckmorton & Munday area. Seeking 
part time relief with on call. Days flexible 
with opportunity for full time position. 
Cornerstone Homc Health 422-4512. 

30-tfc 

FOR SALE: Building at 830 W. Main St. 
Known as Gail's Hair Shop. Contact Jim 
at 940-684-1531. 

REQUEST FOR BIDS ON TEXAS 
HIGHWAY CONSTRUCTION 

Sealed proposals for 0.619 km to replace 
bridge on approches on FM 266 at Lake 
Creek covered by BR 98(101) in Knox-
County, will be received at the Texas 
Department of Transportation, 200 E. 
Riverside Drive, Austin, Texas, until 1:00 
P.M., July 8, 1998, and then publicly 
opened and read. It is the bidder's respon-
sibility to ensure that the scaled proposal 
arrives at the above locatin and is in the 
hands of the letting official, by the speci-
fied deadline regardless of the method 
chosen by the bidder for delivery. 
This contact is subject to all appropriate 
federal laws, Title VI of the Civil Rights 
Act of 1964. The Texas Department of 
Transportation hereby notifies all bidders 
that it will insure that bidders will not he 
discriminated against on the ground of 
race, color, sex or national origin, in having 
full opportunity to submit bids in response 
to this invitation, and in consideration for 
an award. Plans and specifications, in-
cluding minimum wage rates as provided 
by Law, are available for inspection at the 
office of Gary Mixer, Arca Engineer, 
Munday, Texas, and at the Texas Depart- 
ment of Transportation, Austin, Texas. 
Bidding proposals arc to be requested 
from the Construction and Maintenance 
Division, 200 East Riverside Drive, 
Austin, Texas 78704-1205. Plans arc 
available through commercial printers in 
Austin, Texas, at the expense of the bid-
der. Usual rights reserved 25-D-72067 
25-76-0758-01-024. 	36-2w 

35-3 tc 

I DO ALTERATIONS: Plus buttonholes, 
monogramming and decorative stitching. 
Call Emesteen Michels, (940)422-5542. 

tfc 

WATER WELL DRILLING: License 
#1578. House wells, test holes. W.P. Hisc, 
(940) 864-3727, day or night. 	9-tfc 

"SMILE AND the world smiles with 
you". You'll have a smile on your 
face when you see the low prices and 
huge selection of sofas, love seats, 
sleepers and rockers at Kinney Furni-
ture in Stamford. (We overbought at 
the North Carolina market!) Quick 
free delivery, low prices, and good 
service since 1932. 

NEED TRUCK DRIVERS with experi-
ence and a CDL. For more information 
call RAM Trucking 1 -800-762-0650. 

31-tfc 

WE REPAIR refrigerators, washers, 
dryers, electric cook stoves, and window 
air conditioners in your home. Call 940- 
849-3174 or 1-800-572-6497. 	17-tfc What is our best defense against the spread of missiles and nuclear._:-

warheads? The best defense is a good defense. But, the administratioil..(4 
thwarting the efforts of Congress to develop missile defenses for the security 
of the United States and her allies. In fact, the very week that India tested iEs 
nuclear warheads, the Senate failed by one vote to break a filibuster agaiust 
legislation with the modest goal of deploying as soon as possible a system.  
capable of defending the United States against limited ballistic missile attack,,.., 
whether accidental or deliberate. It failed due to administration opposition; .. 

Subsequent events have amply demonstrated the need for such a systehi: 
With Pakistan's nuclear tests, and her clear intention to arm long-range 
missile systems with nuclear warheads, the failure of diplomatic efforts, is 
apparent in bright relief. Knowing ful! well that the U.S. response to Pakistani,:„ 
tests would be sanctions and renewed pressure to sign a test-ban treaty, thp 

DILLON GREENHOUSE is NOW 
OPEN 9-12 & 1-6 on Monday thru Satur- 
day and 1-5 on Sunday. 658-3605.24-tfc 

ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS 
for Certified Nurses Aide. Apply at 
Munday Nursing Center, 421 West F, 
Munday, TX. E.O.E. 	33-tfc 

NEW PATROTIC SHIRTS made by 
Mary CartwrightatSchoolmarm Antiques 
and Mary's Creations. 	37-1tc 

I
Wanted 

HELP WANTED: Part-time reception-
ist & title clerk needed at Bailey Toliver 
Chevrolet in Haskell. Apply in person. 

36-2tc 
FREE 2 year old registered male poodle. 
House trained, very good dog, will make 
a wonderful pct for elderly person. Call 
940-256-3032 or 422-4455. 	37-2tp 

WE BUY aluminum cans!!!! Top prices 
paid. Home Building Center, Munday. HAIRSTYLIST AND OR NAILTECH 

position open. Commission or booth rent, 
call 940-658-3957 Dessic. 	37-11c WORK WANTED: Will work in Home 

Health or set.with the elderly. 422-4022. 
37-1 tp 

Subscriptions due for 
the month of June 

Subscription to The Munday 
Courier are now due for the month 

of June. If your label atop your 

Courier is dated on or before 6/30/ 

98 your renewal is now due. 

I Real Estate 
government in Islamabad calmly conducted its tests. 

What would make it useless for a nation to spend millions of dollars.eri 
nuclear weapons and the missiles to deliver them? Simple. A defense that-,  '! 
hurts the country that launches the missile. Missile defenses will change tbe.- -: 
strategic landscape in a way treaties and sanctions cannot - in particular. the,_,._ 
"boost-phase" interceptors that would shoot down a missile while it's still 
over the territory of the country that launched it. The threat that their own 
weapons and debris will come raining back down on them is a far belle(' 
deterrent to rogue nation behavior than a treaty it won't honor and we cart' .---' 
verify. 

For this reason, the Senate Appropriations Committee provided $10,.._ 
million to the Pentagon for fiscal year 1999 for boost-phase programs; the ...-
administration had requested nothing for them in its budget submitted earlier' 
this year. This would he a small down payment on the serious systems bf 
defense against the threats we are likely to confront on the next battlefieid..ff.: 
the President will not get serious about this, Congress must. 

NOW HIRING: Assistant Parts Man-
ager. Apply in person at Montgomery 
Tractor Co., Seymour, Texas. 	37-1tc 

HOUSE FOR SALE: 230 S. 7th. Call 
422-4902. 	 29-tfc 

YOU KNOW you're getting old 
when you know all the answers, but 
nobody asks you the questions. You 
won't feel so old after you start get-
ting a good night's sleep on a Spring 
Air mattress. Kinney Furniture in 

• Stamford has the famous Spring Air 
Back Supporter mattress sets in stock 
in 3 different models in all sizes. The 
patented spring unit will give you 
good support and hold your back level, 
and the luxurious padding will cradle 
you in pleasurable comfort. This 
famous construction has been 
awarded the "Best Buy" seal from 
Consumer Digest. Kinney Furniture 
has the best prices on Spring Air in 
the Big Country, plus you get quick 
free delivery and free disposal of your 
old bedding. 

FOR SALE: 311 S. 7th, 3 bedroom, 2 
bath total renovation - new plumbing, ap-
pliances, electrical, central heat/air, double 
carport, fenced yard. 915-687-6333. 

35-tfc 

FOR SALE: 2 bedroom, 1 bath house on 
large corner lot. Storage building and 
pecan trees. 510 S. 9th. Contact Chris at 
(940)422-4866. 	 35-tfc 

FOR SALE: Five 18 month old Black 
Lim - Brangus Bulls. Call 422-4606. 

37-3tc 

Subscriptions Due 
By JUNE 30 

FOR SALE: Gamer's Farm Record Books 
at The Munday Courier. 

A 
Debbie Adams, Wichita Falls 
Melinda Adams, Wichita Falls Texas highways pave the way for trade 

FOR SALE: 1995 Ford Ranger XLT, 
38,000 miles. $10,500. Call 422-4670 
after 5:00 p.m. 	 23-tfc 

LOST: 5 year old male Full blood 
Beagle, tricolor. Name is Bobo. Call 
658-3495 Guy Bradley. 4 miles North 
of Knox City. 	 37-1tc FOR SALE: Vo%t Gravity Ithicroxercisu 

machine. Call 422-4353 or 422-4633 af- 
ter 6:00 p.m. 	 22-nc 

1-35 north 
to Minnesota 

Fort Worth 

1-30 to 
East 
Coast 

11::? 

1:>" 
1-20  to  
East - 
Coast 

1-10 west 
to California 

B 
Frances Bowman, Munday 
Pam Bloxham, Knox City 
CPT Chris Baker, Randolph AFB 
Mildred Bowden, Munday 
Robert Bradley, Borger 
Jack Beaty, Gorce 

C & D & E 
Shawn Cudc, Georgia 

Bobby Cudc, Gorcc 

Cathy Donaho, Greenville 

Kathleen Dziadul, San Antonio 
Danny Edrington, Bryan 

F & G & H 
Roy Ford, Ft. Worth 

Maria Gonzalez, Munday 

Jeff Guicc, Munday 
Lois Howard, Munday 
Pedro Hernandez, Lubbock 

.1 & K 
Louise Jones, Munday 

Nanette Kelley, Sherman 
Leo Koenig, Munday 

L & M 
F.M. Lambeth, Gorce 
Christina Lain, Guthrie 

John A. Mayfield, Weinert 
Joyce Matthews, Tolar 

Floyd McGuire,Jr., Haskell 

Doug Michalik, Austin 
Millard McSwain, Rockwall 

N & 0 & P 
Clint Norman, Munday 
Jack Nuckols, Munday 

George Oustad, Munday 

Annette °fruit, Munday 

Gwyna S. Parker, Taylor 
Robert Poer, New Home 

Elesa Randall, Seymour 

William Redder, Munday 
Renita Rayncs, Knox City 

Helen Roberts, Robert Lee 

Olga Jim Reid, Munday 

Dwayne Redder, Munday 

Bill Randolph, Granbury 

S & T 
Susan Stone, Dublin 
Natalia Sarabia, Munday 
Kenneth Stubblefield, Hurst 

0.0. Strickland, Ft.Worth 

Janice Tolson, Benjamin 

U & V 
Buddy Urbanczyk, Munday 
Martha Vletas, Abilene 

W & Y 
Ruby Walker, Woodson 

Gail Wood, Waco 

Alma, Wardlaw, Munday 
Jeremy Wilson, Munday 
Kay Woodridge, Grand Prairie 
Agnes Ann Winchester, Haskell 

Gary & Pane Wood, Austin 

Dallas 

YOU CAN'T RUN a business with-
out taking a few risks. That's what 
we thought when we bought all these 
La-Z-Boy recliners. We have rocker 
recliners, wall huggers, leather re-
diners, recliners and a half, and double 
rocking recliners. All at better prices 
than the city stores with high pressure 
salesmen. Kinney Furniture in Stam-
ford. Special orders welcome also. 

About 80 percent of U.S. trade with Mexico passes through Texas, where 
truck traffic has increased 19 percent in the past three years. Although 
the federal government passed the GATT and NAFTA agreements* to 
encourage trade, the state has received no additional federal compen-
sation for wear and tear on roads, highways and bridges. Texans provide 
more than half the revenue for the Texas Highway Fund through motor 
fuels taxes paid at 
the pump and 
vehicle license fees. 

El Paso 

Ciudad 	7\1_ 
Juarez 

\MEXICO 7 -- San Antonio 
ojinagay prosIdio °ono, Del Rio 

Ciudad 1\‘‘ -- 

I Chihuahua 	
Acuria { 	Eagle 

 -• 
	37 
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Who pays? 
Texas Highway Fund: 
$3.7 billion, fiscal '97. 

Vehicle license 
McAllen 
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Negras \ Laredo 
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ate students welcome, Continental Exprc$$. 
1-800-727-4374/ 1-800-695-4473. 

TEXSCAN WEEK OF JUNE 21,1998  
BUSINESS OPPORTUNITIES  

COTTONELLE - 3 DISTRIBUTORS needed 
in your arca. Brand new product ready to be 
launched! $60-90K/year potential. Minimum in-
vestment $6000. Investment guaranteed. Call for 
free video and audio package. Universal Vending, 
1-800-600-2299. 

lector calls. Non-profit, 1-877-936-2772  Toll free. 

$$WE BUY $s *Seller financed notes *Insurance 
settlements *Land note portfolios. Colonial Fi-
nancial. 1-800-969-1200, ext. 42. 

INEXPERIENCED' FREE CDL Training *Pre- 
hired by company • Guaranteed job if qualified • 
Based out of your area • $500-$700 weekly • 
Benefits package • 1-800455-4682, then dial 200.  

RAPID FREIGHT OF Texas is seeking 01R 
drivers. Minimum 1 year experience. Class A 
CDL with HazMat required. Call recruiting 
1-800-299-7274, ext. 21 or ext.41. 

	

Federal 	 taxes 

	

funds 	 47% 

29% Reimbursement 
from counties 

. . 
• • • 

• General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade, passed in 19ffp,:.;-. 
and North American Free Trade Agreement, passed In 1994;er: 

FOR SALE 
DEALER CANCELLATIONS. STEEL Build-
ings sold factory direct! Farm structures: 25x42, 
40x48, 45x70, and 55x120. Commercial: 60x100, 
60x225. Will sell for balance owed! 
1-800-211-9594, ext 682. 

Other 3%  
4% 

SOURCES: John Sharp, Texas Comptroller of Public 
and Texas Department of Transportation.  

. EDUCATIONAL DRY CLEANING LAUNDRY Plant. Complete-
modern. Located in growing area. Owner finance. 
1-903-778-4146. 

LOCAL CANDY ROUTE. 30 vending ma-
chines. Earn approximately $800/day. All for 
$9,995. Call 1-800-998-VEND. Multi-Vend, Inc. 
MANAGER'S NEEDED IN your area to mar-
ket our environm anal products. Large income po-
tential. No investment Don't miss out, call John 
at Alpine Industries. 1-800-713-6989.  

POOL CITY'S KAYAK Pools, demo home-sites 
wanted to display new maintenance free pool. Save 
thou$and$ w/this unique opportunity! 100% 
financing ...call 1-800-338-9919. EMPLOYMENT 

OWN YOUR OWN apparel, shoe, western wear, 
lingerie, bridal, gift or $1.00 store. Includes in-
ventory, fixtures, buying trip, training. Minimum 
investment $18,900. Call Paul at Liberty 
1-501-327-8031. 

PRESSURE CLEANERS FACTORY direct, 
2800 PSI $499, 3000 PSI $649, 4000 PSI $949. 
Call 24 hours. Free catalog! 1-800-786-9274.  

WOLFF TANNING BEDS. Tan at home. Buy 
direct and save! Commercial/Home units from 
$199.00 Low monthly payments. Free color cata-
log. Call today, 1-800-842-13  

DRIVERS WANTED 

SUMMER IS HERE! 

"DON'T SWEAT Mr" 
ABICOND IncorPorated 

AIR CONDITIONING & HEATING : 

940-422-5338 
TACLB012397 

TRI-STATE SEMI Driver Training, Inc. *Job 
placement assistance before training. *Tuition 
loans available, no credit check. • 17 day train-
ing* 3001 N I-45, Palmer, Tx. *Call 1-888-854-7364. 
AIR FORCE TRAINING, experience and edu-
cation can help you reach your goals. Find out 
more. For a free information package, call 
1-800-423-USAF. 

BECOME A HOST Family. Scandinavian, Eu-
ropean, Russian, South American, Asian high 
school exchange students arriving in August 
American Intercultural Student Exchange. 
1-800-SIBLING. www.sibling.org. 

CARRIER PAID TRAINING. Conwell Corp. 
is providing free CDL training. Must have high 
school diploma or equivalent. Must be able to pass 
drug screen. Call 1-800-569-9232.  HEALTH 

MORTGAGES DRIVER - $10,000 BONUS! Raise every six 
months plus bonuses and benefits. Assigned 
conventionals hauling dry van freight Flexible 
home time. Owner/operators welcome, too. 
Vernon Sawyer, 1-888-829-9565  

••• • 
• 

NEED A MORTGAGE LOAN? Good credit or 
bad credit 24 hour approvals. ACG Financial Ser-
vices. Toll free 1-888-991-4224, Ext 2. 

DIABETES? ARE YOU paying for supplies? 
Why? For information on how you can receive 
supplies at little or no cost, call 1-800-678-5733.  

DIABETIC ALERT! ALL Diabetics with Medi-
care and most private insurance, your testing sup-
plies are now covered. Satisfaction guaranteed. 
Call Total Medical Supply, 1-800-403-6547. 
GREAT NEWS! DIABETICS... Medicare pays 
for testing supplies. You've seen us on TV. Lib-
erty Medical Supply. No up front cost Satisfac-
tion guaranteed. Free shipping. 1-800-829-7557.  

MEDICARE RECIPIENTS: ARE you using a 
nebulizer machine? Stop paying full price for 
Albuterol, Atrovent etc. Solutions. Medicare will 
pay for them. We bill Medicare for you and ship 
direcdroyourdoor. MED-A-SAVE, 1-803-538-9849.  

PETS/ LIVESTOCK 

rr. 

NO DOWN PAYMENT? Problem Credit? Own 
the  Mine you nerd raw, wIthou• n big Anwo ray-

ment. Complete financing if qualified. DeGeorge 
Home Alliance, 1-800343-2884. 

DRIVER: AMERITRUCK WEST Coast Re-
gional •Oppornmities* Immediate openings! Do 
you want •A great pay and benefits package? *To 
enjoy regular hometime without sacrificing your 
paycheck? •To be a part of the 01 refrigerated 
carrier in the U.S.? Call today! AMERITRUCK 
1-800-666-1999. 

ti FINANCIAL SERVICES 
A DEBT-FREE LIFE! Confidential help. Cut 
monthly payments. Reduce interest. Stop collec-
tion calls. Avoid bankruptcy. Nation's largest non-
profit Genus Credit Management. 24 hours, 
1-800-317-9971. 

, A 

A 

DRIVER - 	IT Doesn't get any ben& than 
this. OM - Got it Top pay - Got it. Great home 
time- Got it. Call before it's too late. Arnold Trans-
portation, 1-800-454-2887.  
DRIVER - START UP To 34c/mile. 85% drop-
n-hook. Conventional Freightliners. Weekly pay. 
RegiOnal runs available. Contractors, ask about 
88c/Milel Heartland Express, 1-800-441-4953.  

DRIVER-HEAVY HAUL. Heavy haul Super-
stars. 37c/mile. Great benefits. Consistent miles. 
3 years OTR + 1 year flatbed/H.H. Need RGN 
experiare. Combined Transport, 1-800-637-4407.  

DRIVERS: NATIONALLY KNOWN Carriers 
are offering free truck driver training with no con-
tracts & no gimmicks. For more details call 
1-830-775-8545. 

Get on the 	mi 
INTERNET Coil ARE YOU DROWNING IN Debt? Debt relief: 

free, immediate, confidential. Consolidate pay-
ments, lower interest. 1-888-BILL-FREE or 1-888-
245-5373. American Credit Counsdots, Nan-profit  

"CREDIT CARD PROBLEMS?" Debt con-
solidation. Avoid bankruptcy. Stop creditor calls. 
Cut interest No credit check. One luw payment_ 
National Consolidators. 1-800-270-9894. 

4 
FOR A FEW Pennies more, get latest technology 
in liquid wormers. HAPPY JACK LIQUI-V1CT 
delivers actives better than older formulas. Feed 
& Hardware Stores. www.happyjackinc.com.  

REAL ESTATE 
• No Long Distance! 
• FREE E-Mail! 
• Unlimited Access! 

WEST TEXAS INTERNET 
(940) 864-8124 

GET CASH NOW! Home equity loans made! 
Good/bad credit, OK. We purchase mortgages, 
annuities, lotteries, Government farm payments, 
oil/gas royalties. 24 hours. Leader Financial. 
1488-661-1498. 

TENNESSEE LAKE BARGAIN! $17,900. 
$1800 Down. Boat dodd Beautifully wooded lot  
on spectacular 30,000 acre lake. Paved mad, utili-
ties, surveyed, soils tested. Local bank has ap-
praised - will finance 8% fixed,15 years. Only 
$150hnonthl Priced to sell immediately! Offered 
first come, first served! Call now, 1-800-861-5253. 
Ext 8359. 

!!GET OUT OF Debt Free!! Credit Counseling 
Centers of America (Member NFCC) Free debt 
consolidation, lower payments, interest Stop col- 

DRIVERS 01'R/48 State - *New competitive 
pay package/ weekly* Paid insurance and vaca-
tion, performance bonus, 95% no-touch, gradu- 

NOTICE: While most advertisers are reputable, we cannot guarantee their products or services advertised. We urge our readers to use 
caution and when in doubt contact our local Better Business Bureau for f 	tion about the corn an before sendin: move 

A 

Call this newspaper for details on how to advertise statewide. 

fuels Monterrey 

*** 



Truscott- 
Gilliland News 

By Mrs. Clara Brown 

Betty and Ben Gleaves have re-
turned from Fort Worth where they 
visited with Ben's father, C.B. 
Gleaves who had surgery recently. 
He is now in a Fort Worth re-hab 
hospital near their home. 

Patty Alexander enjoyed a trip 
to England May 27 - June 4 with 
her granddaughter-in-law, Dolly 
Alexander, and a couple of Dolly's 
friends. They enjoyed the sights of 
London, visited the historic hot 
springs at Bath which were once 
enjoyed by the Romans, and also 
visited one of the channel islands. 

Opal Jones of Vernon attended 
a family gathering at Lake Murray, 
Oklahoma Friday to Sunday while 
Edgar Jones visited at Truscott 
with his children Vernon Jones, 
Norma Lee, Joyce Williams and 
Clara Brown. 

Beau Hohmann is in Fort Worth 
for the summer but plans to return 
in the fall to attend school again at 
Benjamin. 

Derrell, Vula, and Randall Hord 
were in Stamford Sunday to shop 
and eat out. Vula says Derrell's 
rain gauge blew away in one of the 
rain and winds storms early last 
week. 

The historical markers have 
been set in The Truscott Cemetery. 
Plans are now being made for 
walks around the markers. 

*** 

THANK YOU FOR READING 
THE MUNDAY COURIER! 

www.texasalmanac.com 

TEXAS ALMANAC 
940-422-4314 

Now bloom. 

Cut fresh just for you is the 59th edition o the Texas Almanac. More 
informative than ever, the 1998-1999 version features a colorful look 
inside the National Wildflower Research Center in Austin, the only 
national nonprofit center committed to the preservation and re-estab-
lishment of native plants. 

And that's just the cover story. Other stories include: 
• A fascinating glimpse at La Belle, the ship of French explorer Rene-Robert 

Cavelier, Sieur de La Salle. 
• A glance at the state of education in Texas. 
• Plus regular features on Texas politics, government, banking, the environment, 

education, the arts, agriculture, profiles and maps of all 254 Texas counties 
and much more. 

To order call 940-422-4314 
Or pick up your copy today! 

The Munday Courier • 111 East 
www.texasalmanac.com 
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Medicare covers Social Security 
beneficiaries age 65 or older or 
who have been receiving Social 
Security disability benefits for two 
years or more. 

I 

T-BALL ANGELS are (back, from left) Coach Cindy Josselet, Kalee 
Josselet, Douglas Moore, Coach Laci Myers, Maca Monesterio, Joe 
Mac Monesterio, Angel Navarette. and Coach Michele Josselet. Kneel-
ing are Abby Sanders, Tanya Gray, Cody Benson, and Kyler Urbanczyk. 
Not pictured is T.J. Moore. 

I 

CUBS are fierce for T-Ball. (Back) Esther and Michael Waggoner, 
coaches. Middle row features Jared Hutchens, Ronnie Weeaks, Lester 
Adams, Brittany Waggoner, Presley Melton, (front) Copper Haynie, 
Andreas Mateos, Alesandra Mateos, and Geena Casillos. Not pictured 
is Ellen Escamillo. 

RAPTORS playing Pee Wee ball in Munday are (back, from left) 
Caoch Gary Mizer, Gary Leon Mizer, Ashton, Smith, Johnica Fetsch, 
Jocelyn Decker, Cody Weeks, Eduardo Exiga and Coach Jay White. 
Kneeling from left are Kristen Myers, Jay Alan White, Jo Ann Flores, 
Jacob Herricks and Kobi Decker. 

PEE WEE GIANTS are coached by David Key with players consist-
ing of Missy Collier, Marci Hise, Steven Urbanczyk, Jonathan Key, 
Pestini Cooke (seating) Heather Moore, Lynddy Moeller, Joe Alan 
Phillips and Bandy Moeller. Not pictured is Beatrice Monasterio and 
Francisco Tones. 

Social Security releases information 
on new Medicare benefits 
by Patty Brandt, Resident Repre. 
sentative in Vernon 

Medicare has added several new 
benefits designed to encourage the 
early detection of certain life-
threatening diseases common 
among elderly people. They in-
clude yearly mammograms, pap 
smears, colorectal cancer screen-
ing and free flu and pneumonia 
shots. 

As of January I, 1998, women 
are able to get yearly 
mammograms, pap smears, in-
cluding pelvic and breast exami-
nations, without paying the Part B 
deductible. Also since January I, 
colorectal cancer screening be-
came available. In addition, Medi-
care will pay the full charge of flu 
and pneumococcal shots. 

Starting July I , 1998, Medicare 
will provide diabetes glucose 
monitoring and diabetes education 
to beneficiaries. Bone mass mea-
surement will also be available as 
of July I, 1998. 

Interested Medicare beneficia-
ries should call their doctor or 
health care provider for more in-
formation on the availability of the 
new benefits. Also, a Medicare 
hotline is available: 1-800-6638-
6833. 

Teens may enjoy 
City Pool on 
Thursday evening 

Teen Night will be held at the 
Munday City Pool on Thursday 
evening, June 25 from 7:00 until 
9:00. Admission into the pool will 
remain at $1.50 with music and 
games featured throughout the 
evening. 

Teen agers are encouraged to 
take advantage of this opportunity 
so that this can be an on-going 
event throughout the summer. 

Get the gang together and enjoy 
a cooling dip in the pool! 

*** 

Tyler Ford and Michael and 
Erica Ramirez are proud to an-
nounce the arrival of their baby 
sister. 

Elizabeth Paige Ramirez was 
born Monday, June 15 at 5:21 p.m. 
at Abilene Regional Medical Cen-
ter. She weighed in at 6 pounds and 
12 ounces and was 19 and 3/4 
inches long. 

Her proud parents are Junior and 
Amy Ramirez, of Munday. Proud 
grandparents are Robert and Anita 
Hosea and Dominga Ramirez, all 
of Munday. 

One great grandmother, Clarita 
Perez, of Weslaco, and lots of 
aunts, uncles and cousins are just 
waiting to spoil her. 

*** 

OPENING JUNE 30 
SCULPT & TONE 

2151 N. WASHINGTON 
SEYMOUR, TX 

YES, YOU CAN... 

Shape & tone your thighs 

Stomach, abdomen, hips 

and buttocks. 

The sculptonecomputerized 
machine will work for 
man, woman or teenager. 

Women, you can decrease 
or enlarge your bust 
measurement. 

MASSAGE THERAPY 
AVAILABLE 

For an appointment, call 
SCULPT & TONE 

940-888-8852 

Wedding Announcement 
Leslie-Lanier Horton of Superior, Colorado and Stephen Edward 

Cassle of Jacksboro, Texas exchanged wedding vows May 16 at 7:00 
p.m. at Robert Can Chapel on the campus of Texas Christian Univei-
sity in Fort Worth. 

The bride is the daughter of Colonel (Retired) Tom and Lanier Horton 
of Superior, Colorado. She is the granddaughter of the late Ernest and 
Ruth Horton of Munday, Texas and Dr. T.R. and the late Marjorie Sharp 
of Dallas. The groom is the son of Tim and Donna Cassle of Jacksboro. 
He is the grandson of the late Jesse Cassle and Donna Cassle Howard 
of Abilene and the late Emil Francis Vasco and Frances Waldron of 
Weldon, California. 

The bride is a graduate of Texas Christian University and received a 
Bachelor of Science in Social Work degree. She is a member of Alpha 
Delta Pi sorority and was Vice President of the social work honor so-
ciety, Alpha Delta Mu. 

The groom graduated Magna Cum Laude from Texas Christian Unit 
versity and received a Bachelor of Science degree in Biology. He was 
a founding father and President of his fraternity, Sigma Phi Epsilon, 
Both were members of the Greek Honor Society, Order of Omega. 

The groom was accepted and will attend Colorado State University 
College of Veterinary Medicine and Biomedical Sciences in Fort 
Collins. 

While English speakers might tell someone to "go fly a kite," in 
Spanish, the comparable expression Is "go fry asparagus." 
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